
 

 

 
Email from Carolyn Terry to Essex early years and childcare and childcare providers 
 
From: Free Entitlement Funding Queries  

Sent: 01 June 2021 17:41 

Subject: FW: Urgent - Please Read - Covid-19 Update 1st June 2021 

 

Dear All 

 

Hope you all have managed to enjoy the sunshine over the Bank Holiday weekend. 

 

Please see updates on the following points in this email 

 

• DfE Updates 

• Changes to childminder testing process 

• Essex Early Years Website 

• Survey of Childcare and Early Years Providers 2021 – Message from Early Years 

Entitlements 

• DfE Attendance Survey – New link  

 

DfE Updates 

Making a childcare bubble with another household Updated to reflect changes in taking 

step 3 of the roadmap. 

Check early years qualifications Updated 25th May 2021 

Page summary: Find out if a person’s qualifications allow them to work in an early years 

setting, and if you can include them in staff:child ratios. 

Change made: Updated ‘Overseas qualifications’ with additional information on how to request 

recognition of overseas qualifications. 

Changes to childminder testing process 
Following feedback on the registration and uploading process since March, the Department of 
Health and Social Care (DHSC) and NHS Test and Trace have been working to identify ways 
to make it easier for childminders to identify their profession when recording results on the 
NHS Covid-19 test results portal.  
 
The changes are due to come into effect from 2 June and are designed to allow us to monitor 
more clearly the effectiveness of our testing programme and identify any areas or groups 
within the early years childcare system that are not engaging in testing, so we can identify 
potential barriers. 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Fmaking-a-childcare-bubble-with-another-household%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dgovuk-notifications%26utm_source%3D5eff372c-4561-4614-9130-7d25c9937bd6%26utm_content%3Dimmediately&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673412591%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2Bc4F%2B7IQd%2FV%2B%2FrmIh35Rrmy2YkZe%2Bu1OvpEtYN51N54%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Fearly-years-qualifications-finder%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dgovuk-notifications%26utm_source%3D2b995b17-fbb0-4d4e-ad57-0584110096d9%26utm_content%3Ddaily&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673422593%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=e6ulpHVWGSWO82z6qOXwBaTxtifF5hLklmshghRZOgw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-covid19-result&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673432586%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=B8%2FjMri4ySXGKqjNGRrzea6LsBUeOcHoYmEf%2Bv2cock%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 
Instructions on how childminders can access testing kits remains unchanged and can be found 
on the gov.uk webpage: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/asymptomatic-testing-
early-years-staff-in-different-settings/rapid-asymptomatic-coronavirus-covid-19-testing-in-early-
years-settings#childminders-and-wraparound-childcare-providers  
 
If you have any questions about this change, please contact the Department for Education 
Coronavirus Helpdesk.  Information on how to contact them can be found here: 
https://www.gov.uk/contact-dfe 
 

Essex Early Years Website 

This is to give advanced notice that the EYCP website is due to be migrated to Azure cloud on 

Tuesday 8th June. The website will be offline from around 2pm for around 2 hours. This does 

not affect direct access to the Provider Portal, but the link via the website will be unavailable. 

 

Survey of Childcare and Early Years Providers 2021 – Message from Early Years 
Entitlements 

Last week, several of you contacted us with questions about a telephone survey that some of 
your local providers have been invited to complete by the Department for Education. We would 
like to confirm that this contact is part of the Survey of Childcare and Early Years Providers 
2021 and is a legitimate request that has been issued on behalf of the Department for 
Education. We commission an independent research contractor (NatCen) to carry out the 
survey fieldwork. This research is very important to the Department and providers’ participation 
would be extremely valuable, but is entirely voluntary. 

When contacting school-based and group-based providers we do aim to limit calls to business 
hours unless an appointment outside of those times has been agreed, but we appreciate that 
this hasn’t always been the experience of some settings. If interviewers do call at a time that is 
not convenient for your providers, they are happy to call back at a time that suits respondents.  
 
 
DfE Attendance Survey 

Thank you to all of you who have continued to submit the attendance data for the DfE each 

week. Just an advanced warning that the link to the survey will be changing after half term. 

The link to use for submissions for week commencing Monday 7th June through to the end of 

the summer term will be:  https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/workforce-development-

1/65db2cd7 

 

Best wishes. 
 
Carolyn  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fasymptomatic-testing-early-years-staff-in-different-settings%2Frapid-asymptomatic-coronavirus-covid-19-testing-in-early-years-settings%23childminders-and-wraparound-childcare-providers&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673432586%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fztRoQakXX7WK%2F%2FLgae8Cd4gjc4dSxSga2sCrCBBk2k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fasymptomatic-testing-early-years-staff-in-different-settings%2Frapid-asymptomatic-coronavirus-covid-19-testing-in-early-years-settings%23childminders-and-wraparound-childcare-providers&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673432586%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fztRoQakXX7WK%2F%2FLgae8Cd4gjc4dSxSga2sCrCBBk2k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fasymptomatic-testing-early-years-staff-in-different-settings%2Frapid-asymptomatic-coronavirus-covid-19-testing-in-early-years-settings%23childminders-and-wraparound-childcare-providers&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673432586%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fztRoQakXX7WK%2F%2FLgae8Cd4gjc4dSxSga2sCrCBBk2k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fcontact-dfe&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673442582%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=fmVoyMG%2BGQcVEtWtNQNRTP0jFOG1Jnhs1zMARoEGAJs%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fconsultations.essex.gov.uk%2Fworkforce-development-1%2F65db2cd7&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673442582%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Sum17ZQQ7E6Dt5BK1aUSP0%2FBNqaM8O9J6VtK3VuX%2BSg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fconsultations.essex.gov.uk%2Fworkforce-development-1%2F65db2cd7&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cb094d94a4d7d455b825a08d9251d71e2%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637581630673442582%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Sum17ZQQ7E6Dt5BK1aUSP0%2FBNqaM8O9J6VtK3VuX%2BSg%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 
Carolyn Terry 
EYCC Sufficiency and Sustainability Manager 
Strategy, Planning and Performance 
Education Directorate  
Essex County Council  
https://eycp.essex.gov.uk/ 
Please note my normal working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 
 
T: 033 3013 6481 
Mob: 078 2586 0004  
E:: carolyn.terry@essex.gov.uk  

  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feycp.essex.gov.uk%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C83f20831b24f47587be108d7e7b3c221%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637232631727979240&sdata=uDtox%2FLpxiC2dI4J42EwExJR0s4goSx6GYbbyZFx5BM%3D&reserved=0
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